DISTRICT 5 DCMC MONTHLY REPORT
MEETING DATE: DECEMBER 12, 2024

Good evening, everyone! My name is Vicki R, and I am your alcoholic District 5 DCMC. I am grateful to be surrounded by all of
you sober ‘being of service’ alcoholics.

Happy “Holidays” to all!

Because a lot of the information and action items that I could share during my DCMC report are a part of tonight’s agenda, I
will wait until we address them to share and add my ‘voice’. That will help keep my DCMC report as short and brief as
possible.

There are two items that are not on our agenda tonight, which are:
1. MSCAO09’s Nov. 17t Servathon held at the Norma Hertzog Community Center in Costa Mesa -

® Because it was such great, fun, and a ‘whole lot going on’ event, | won’t share it all. However, [ will share that lots of
members within Area 09 showed up in-person, and in 50’s style outfits, to be a part of it. Of those, five were D5
members - Jim L., Chris & Lili W., Matt D., and me.

e The two main speakers’ shares were wonderful. And I'm so glad I had the opportunity to hear them.

® A map was provided, which the attendee would take to each of the Area committee’s tables to learn what that
committee does, and then have their map stamped afterwards. Those that had their map completely stamped
received a raffle ticket to be entered in a 50/51 drawing.

e Two of own D5 members (Chris W. and Matt D.) were “Scratch-Off” ticket winners, which my Area 09
“Communications Committee” commitment had as our Servathon game. And...just in case you're wondering, they had
to pick their own ticket. @ Our own D5 member, Mitchell B, was kind enough to donate various archival books,
DVDs, etc., that the Area’s Archives had additional non-needed copies of as my committee’s game prizes. Winners got
to choose which archival item they wanted to have, which caused a few a whole lot of decision-making time because
there were so many great choices.

® One of the most impressive Area committee displays was the “Archives” room. WOW! Between all the various display
tables within the room, they even had cardboard stand-ups of Bill W. and Dr. Bob for a photo opportunity. Hopefully,
Mitchell B, D5’s Archives Chair and Area 09’s Archivist will share more about the Archives display.

® Lastly, because it was such a busy non-stop kind of day, I was exhausted by the time I got home and couldn’t get out of
my 50’s outfit, black wig included, fast enough and into my comfy pjs. But I am so glad I didn’t miss it.
2. MSCAO09 Dec. 8th ASC held at the Lake Community Center in Lake Elsinore -

This is what my ‘Being of Service’ calendar looked like since our Nov. 14th meeting:

e Nov. 17t (In-Person): MSCAOQ09 “Servathon” / Costa Mesa

e Nov. 23rd (Virtually): MSCAOQ09 Archives Committee Meeting

e Dec. 8th (In-Person): MSCA 09 ASC Meeting / Lake Elsinore

o Dec. 9th (Virtually): District 5 Steering Committee Meeting

In addition to the participation of the above meetings, | updated D5’s website, worked with our treasurer on D5’s 2025
Financial Forecast and 2024 Actuals, and updated the copy that I have of D5’s GSR & Meeting Group database to be as current
as possible.

That’s my report for now. An electronic version will be emailed out with the other provided District 5 reports.

Are there any questions? If not, thank you for allowing me to be of service. As always...it’s one of the reasons why I'm still
sober today!

Vicki R., DCMC - District 5 Panel 74
district5dcmc@district5msca09.com



